REGULAR MEETING
TREMONT VILLAGE BOARD
September 19, 2022

Village President Todd Bong called to order this regular meeting of the Tremont Village Board at
7:00 PM, Monday, September 19 2022 at the Tremont Village Hall.

Present: President Bong, Trustees Replogle, Zuercher, Harding, Scranton, Smith
Absent: Getz

Village Clerk: David Lucas Attorney: Bradley Barber
Police Chief: Rob Siwak
Village Administrator: Jeff Hinman
Village Engineer: Eric Hansen
Guests:

Pledge of Allegiance.

Trustee Smith moved to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of September 6, 2022 and
Trustee Harding seconded.

AYES: All

NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Trustee Harding motioned to approve all bills, payroll, investments, transfers and budget items
incurred since September 6, 2022, and Trustee Scranton seconded.

AYES: All

NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Trustee Zuercher hopes to see the repaired squad car back to working function this week.

Trustee Scranton made a motion to transfer $12,987.20 from General Fund Savings to Police
Operations Checking to cover bills and payroll. Trustee Smith seconded.

AYES: All

NAYS: None

Motion carried.

There will be a meeting between the Village of Tremont board and the Tremont Community Unit
School District board on September 29, 2022 @ 7pm at the Community Center. The main topic
of discussion will be the TIF district.

Trustee Getz and the rest of the board discussed the Sampson Street project. There will need to
be signs put up for handicap parking and striping for parking still needs to be completed.



Attorney Barber and the board discussed the Village of Tremont’s Right of Way. A resolution
will be voted on during a future meeting about Village ROW.

Jeff Hinman and the board discussed the tremontil.org domain.

Trustee Smith made a motion to approve Resolution 22-107, formally congratulating Beecham’s
Market on 100 years of business in the family. Trustee Scranton seconded.

YES: All

NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Eric Hansen and the board discussed the parking lot at 104 N Harris St. Furthermore, the future
route 9 project as it pertains to a possible new access road for Cullinan.

Trustee Scranton made a motion to approve Ordinance 22-114, the Walnut St. Loading Zone.
Trustee Smith seconded.

YES: All

NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Trustee Scranton gave an update/review on the Village of Tremont’s S&P credit rating.
Mayor Bong discussed finding a replacement for Diane Vetroczky.
The Village of Tremont’s Christmas Party will be on December 10, 2022.

Attorney Barber and the board discussed an ordinance pertaining to seal coating. This topic will
be an agenda item at a later Village meeting.

Police Chief Siwak discussed speeding within the Village and how to make the streets of
Tremont safer. The discussion entailed adding speeding signs and or speed limit signs. The
Village of Tremont is required by IDOT to take down all signs within the village that state,
“Slow . . . children at play”.

Adjourn at 8:39 pm.

David A. Lucas Todd R. Bong
Village Clerk Village Board President




